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May 2, 2014 

Ms. Susan McFadden 
5315 Fenner Road 
Troy, Ohio 45373 

Re: West Milton - Eldean 138 kV Transmission Line, 14-0469-EL-BTX 

Ms. McFadden, 

Thank you for contacting the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) regarding Dayton Power & Light's proposed West 
Milton — Eldean 138 kV (kilovolt) transmission line. 

Your comments will be filed in the docket for case number 14-0469-EL-BTX. It is noted that you are in opposition 
to the construction of an electric transmission line line on Greenlee Road. 

To date, Dayton Power & Light has not filed an application with the OPSB. In an application to the OPSB, the 
applicant must provide detailed information on the probable temporarj' and permanent impact of the proposed 
facilit)'. 

Dayton Power & Light will hold a pubUc informational meeting that will give local residents the opportunity to learn 
more about the project and submit comments about the routing of the project. I encourage you at attend. Notice of 
this meeting will be placed in the local newspaper, as well as on the OPSB website (opsb.ohio.gov). I have enclosed 
an FAQ sheet that describes how the pubUc can participate the in the OPSB process. 

If you have any additional questions or concerns, please contact my office at (866) 270-6772. Again, thank you for 
your interest in this case. 
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Very truly yours, 

Kim Wissman, Executive Director 
Ohio Power Siting Board 

KW: sai 

180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 

(866) 21^S172 
www. OPSB. Ohio, gov 

A n equal opportunity employer and sen/ice provider 

http://opsb.ohio.gov


To: The Ohio Power Sitting Board 

I am writing to you witli concern for the projected Dayton Power and Light's West 
Milton to Eldean 138kV Transmission Line. 

My husband and I own and live on a farm on the comer of Fenner and Greenlee Rd. This 
is a third generation farm that my Grandfather first owned. This farm has some of the 
most fertile and productive land in the county. We depend on the income of this farm to 
maintain a quality and productive fann program. 

This high voltage power transmission line would not only affect the value of our home 
but also our crop yields and income. If the proposed line would be run through our fields 
it would be a huge inconvenience to farm around them and take away farmable acreage. 

New construction homes that have been built along Greenlee Rd. would decrease in value 
and eventually deteriorate into undesirable real estate. 

Brukner Nature Center is a 165 acre preserve that is less than V2 mile fi-om proposed line. 
I do not think this would be a very natural view for visitors to this center which does 
much for this community with their quality adult and children's educational programs. 

Please take these issues in serious consideration. 

Susan (Fouts) McFadden 
5315 Fenner Rd. 
Troy, Ohio 45373 


